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“Doggy Dilemmas” 
Puppy Training Classes 

Dog Training Classes 

One To Ones 

Dog Walking 

Dog Boarding 

 

Contact Debs on 
01380 730564 or 07966 617617 

Email info@doggy-dilemmas.co.uk 
www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk  

WHISTLEY CANINE  

COUNTRY CLUB 

 

The New Luxury Holiday Venue For 

Our Four Legged Friends 

Spacious Suites Under-Floor Heating 

Day Care Facility  

Inspections Welcome 

Potterne Devizes 

 01380 738189/726330 

Please see our website  

for more details 

www.whistleykennels.co.uk 

mailto:info@doggy-dilemmas.co.uk
http://www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk/
http://www.whistleykennels.co.uk/
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THE BRIDGE 

Editor: Giles Collins 

giles.collins@btinternet.com  

Armistice Day 

  

Villagers customarily gather at the War Memorial outside the Village Hall to 

remember those who died in both world wars.  This year the event will be at 

11.00 am on Wednesday 11th November, and will consist simply of the reciting 

of the exhortation followed by two minutes silence. 

 

Robin Shercliff 

IVOR MOXHAM 

 

The late Ivor Moxham known as Larr in the village. 
 

The family would like to thank all their friends for their kind messages and let-

ters. Larr was a rare and wonderful village character. He was often seen going 

down the village with his walking stick. He always made time to have a chat 

to villagers and strangers on his way to the Rose & Crown where he loved to chat 

and have a pint of cider with his pipe. 

He joined the RAF on 4th September 1943 and started training at Hereford. After 

four weeks he was posted to RAF Kenwood with 617 Squadron (i.e. the Dam 

Buster Squadron) and trained as a tail gunner. In 1945 he was posted to North 

Africa and Palestine where he served for three years with the Sunderland Flying 

Boat Squadron. He came out of the RAF on 3rd March 1948 and got married to 

Jean on the 4th November 1950. He had three children: Sandra , Francine and 

Trevor. 

He was caretaker of Worton Village Hall for 25 years, caretaker of the church 

yard for 38 years, in the church choir for 25 years, and on the parish council for 

35 years. He also played football for Worton, and darts and skittles for the Rose 

& Crown. He had a lovely sense of humour and was a wonderful husband & fa-

ther & grand-father. Indeed he was a gentleman in every sense of the word. He 

will be sadly missed.  

Thank you to all who donated at Larr's funeral. His wishes were to donate the 

collection to the RAF. The total was £350. Thank you also to all his friends from 

the Rose & Crown who have collected for a brass plaque to go on his chair in his 

remembrance. 

 

From Francine and the rest of the family  
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 We get an average saving of 

4.5pence per litre off heating oil  

for our buying group members 

every time. 

Are you benefitting from such savings? 

IF THE ANSWER IS NO  

THEN JOIN OUR GROUP AND 

START SAVING MONEY! 

All communities welcome. 

No One is excluded! 

www.findmyheatingoil.co.uk  

Chris Cole    01380 818724       

chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk 

  Heads on High 
9 St Johns Street, Devizes,  

Wilts. SN10 1BD 
 

Fully Qualified Stylist  

using TIGI Products  

(inc. the new organic range) 
 

Hair & Beauty Parties for all ages 
 

Beautician available on Saturdays  

Using Clinique Products 
 

Full range of branded Electrical Hair 

Products 
 

Late Night Openings! 

Call Sarah 

01380 699288 

headsonhigh@live.co.uk 

 

 
 

C.J. Cars 
      

Rolls Royce & Bentley  
Wedding Car Hire 

 
C.J. Cars is a family business  

based in Worton. 
We can cater for all of your  

Wedding transport requirements. 
Jim and Carol Coxhead 

Tel:  01380 727375 
Email:  whiterollshire@aol.com   

Web:  www.cjcars.org.uk 

mailto:headsonhigh@live.co.uk
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Letter from the Vicarage 

 

Do you have favourite months?  May is 

tops for some, with spring moving to-

wards summer.  October is the best for 

others, the beauty of changing colours 

and falling leaves.  December has Christ-

mas and all that surrounds it.  So what 

about November?  I admit it’s not my fa-

vourite, and not just because it coincides 

with dark evenings and coming winter.  

There are things in November I don’t 

like, and one I really have a problem with 

is Halloween.  

The shops are currently filled with ghoul-

ish masks and spooky costumes.  Spend-

ing on Halloween in Britain in 2012 was 

£350 million, compared with £12 million 

10 years ago!  No wonder the shops push 

it.  As well as simple commercialism, ex-

perts put the phenomenon down to the 

success of things like Harry Potter and 

Vampire Diaries.  But that is only part of 

what I think is an unhealthy modern ob-

session with ghosts, spirits and suchlike. 

Until recently, in the Christian Church 

All Saints Day was a time to give thanks 

for saints in general.  It was a day of light 

and celebration.  Sadly, the recent trend 

has been to revert to pre-Christian ideas, 

to focus on the day when pagans believe 

the spirits of the dead walk the earth.   

It is no coincidence that the rise of prac-

tices like Halloween, consulting mediums 

and things like Ouija boards has coincid-

ed with the decline in Christian belief in 

this country.  Jesus warned us that ‘many 

will turn away from the faith to false 

gods’, and St Paul said people ‘will turn 

their ears from the truth and turn aside to 

myths’. 

 

The question then is: how should 

Christians react to such things?  I 

think there are two ways.  The first 

involves active opposition.  It is right 

to stand firm against things which are 

blatantly wrong.  It was Christian op-

position which was largely responsi-

ble for the abolition of the slave trade 

and the exploitation of children at 

work.  In those cases Christians were 

able to show how these practices de-

graded all of society and banning 

them would be positive. 

The second way, and I think this is 

the right one here, is for Christians to 

demonstrate how much superior Je-

sus is to every other power in the 

world. 

A single light is enough to dispel a 

whole roomful of darkness; Jesus 

called Himself the light of the world, 

and lived in such a way that people 

were attracted to Him like moths to a 

candle.  Christians should shine with 

the light of Christ so that people see 

He is obviously better than anything 

they may try to put in His place.  

Why bother with a false god when 

the True one invites you to know and 

follow Him?  The Light of Christ, not 

the darkness of some dodgy practice; 

that’s the way to fullness of life.  

 
 
David  Howard 01380 723189 
email: dahoward@waitrose.com 
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SERVICE CALENDAR 

Sun 15th 2 BEFORE ADVENT 

 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH    

              Parish Communion 

 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Holy Communion 

              Rev Wendy Tucker 

Visit the church website: www.christchurchworton.org.uk 

 

There was one Funeral Service at Christ Church during September  

for Ivor William Lawrence Moxham. 

Sun 22nd CHRIST THE KING 
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH  

              Parish Communion  

 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev Simon Edwards 

November 

Sun 8th REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
 

11.00am  CHRIST CHURCH    

                Meet at the War Memorial at  

       10.50 then process to Christ Church 

       for the Remembrance Service  
 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev David Ellis 
December 

Sun 1st  ALL SAINTS’ DAY 
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Holy Communion  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Family Service 

 

6.00pm  ST MARY’S POTTERNE 

              Commemoration Service 
             

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Holy Communion  

              Rev Cathy Arscott 

Sun 6th  ADVENT 2 
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Holy Communion  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Family Service 

             

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              TBA 

Sun 29th ADVENT 
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH    

              Holy Communion  

 

4.30pm  ST MARY’S POTTERNE 

              Joint Harvest Tea followed by  

              Advent Service at 6.00pm  
 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              No Service (Bible Society  

           Service at St Andrews at 6.30pm)  

November 
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CHURCH ROTAS 

                       Altar  Brass Church 

                       Flowers Cleaning Flowers 
 

November 1st     Mrs F Smith    Mrs Hailstone         Mrs S Hale    

November 8th        Mrs Brierley Mrs Brierley Mrs D Harwood 

November15th     Mrs Brewer Mrs Lane         Mrs L Phillips 

November 22nd  Mrs Walker Mrs Mason Mrs P Wright 

November 29th  ADVENT  Mrs Brierley Mrs A Darling  

December 6th  ADVENT  - Mrs A Darling  

Church Cleaning 

 

                   November 1st         Mrs Holiday       Mrs Wright 

                   November 15th       Mr Harwood      Mrs Harwood 

Sidesmen – November 2015  

 

Sun 1st     8.00am    Mr R Shercliff                             Holy Communion 

                9.30am Mrs A Cross, Mr T  Brewer        Family Service 

 

Sun 8th   11.00am Mrs S Courth, Mr L Courth        Remembrance Service

  

Sun 15th  9.30am Mr T Harwood, Mrs G Nott        Parish Communion 

 

Sun 22nd 9.30am Mr R Nott, Mr R Boyns              Parish Communion 

 

Sun 29th    8.00am    Mrs J Buckley                             Holy Communion 

                9.30am No Service 

 

Sidesmen – December 2015  

 

Sun 6th     8.00am    Mr R Shercliff                             Holy Communion 

                9.30am Mrs A Pratt, Mrs M Armand-Smith     Family Service 
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The Blossom Tree 

Flowers, Home and Gift 
42 Rochelle Court,  

Market Lavington,  

SN10 4AT 
(01380) 816268 

Bouquets, Arrangements,  

Plants & Fresh Flowers  

for all occasions 
Stylish range of home  

and gift ware. 

 Trevor Hale 

          NPTC Certified (arb) 

  

  

  

  

 Tree Surgery 

     Covering All aspects 

  Including Stump grinding 

     Chipping & Hedging 

 07737934777 
    www.wiltshiretreesurgery.co.uk 

      Fully insured, Seend  

 

Mobile  

Beauty Therapist  
 
 

Manicures  

Pedicures  

Spray tanning  

Waxing 

  Eye treatments  

 
 

Call  

 

Grace  

07974241049 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Situated in Blackberry Lane,  

Potterne. 

Good Quality Childcare  

for Children aged 2-5 years 

 

Registered to deliver Free Entitlement  

for all ages 

Sessional care 9-12 or 12-3  

or full days available 

Homely indoor natural environment  

Stimulating outdoor space 

Welcome to visit anytime 

www.carersnest.co.uk 

01380 698088 

Follow our Facebook page  

for up to date information 
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Themed Meal 
 

Sorry to all those who were looking forward to an evening 

of fun and fine dining in the Village Hall this  month. 

It is not happening this year owing to the rebuilding of the 

hall. 

 

BUT 
 

           Look out for next year! 

 

Christ Church was built in 1841, one hundred and seventy 

five years ago and we are planning a year of celebrations.  

There will be a variety of different activities throughout the 

year to suit most tastes and all ages, including that meal! 

 

 

                          Watch this space for more details coming soon 

Advent Sunday 
 
                                              

29th November 

 
 

 
Advent is the start of the Church’s year, when we begin the preparation 

for the coming of Jesus. 

 
 

To celebrate Advent we are holding an 

 

Advent tea in St Mary’s at 4.30 pm 
 followed by an Advent evensong with  

advent hymns  
at 6.00 pm 

 

All are welcome 

 

For catering purposes please sign the list at the back of either church to 

confirm you are coming. 
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Conservation Contractors 

 Providing a comprehensive locally based 

tree maintenance service 

 Free advice 

 Surveys 

 Surgery 

 Planting 

 William Warden 01380 726739 

Mobile – 07889 461358 

www.conservation-contractors.co.uk  
                                        because common sense is no longer common! 

Country Venue 
 

at Five Lanes Farm 
 

Marquee seats 200 
Licensed Bar 

Parties, Events 
Catering, Hog Roast. 

 

Teresa Chandler 
01380 725643 
07970953557 

http://www.conservation-contractors.co.uk
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Commemoration Service 
 

Sunday November 1
st

 
  St. Mary’s Potterne 

at 6.00 pm 
 

The loss of someone we love is one of the hardest things we ever face.  
The process of grieving is difficult for everyone, and different for each indi-
vidual. 

 
We welcome everyone to this service, but especially any who 
have been bereaved this past year, and others who feel that 
this service might help them in their journey following bereave-
ment, no matter how long ago that may be. 
 

 
If you would like your loved one to be mentioned at 
the service, please write their names on the lists 
which will be at the back of St. Mary’s and Christ 
Church in October. 
 
Our prayer for you is that this service might be an 
important step on the road you are travelling, and that 
God may meet you with His love and blessing. 

Remembrance Sunday        

8th November 

 
Our Remembrance Sunday services will be held 
on 8

th
 November. The main service at Christ 

Church, Worton will be at 10.50am, beginning at 
the village war memorial.  All are welcome as we 
look back with thanksgiving and forward with hope. 

The Link quiz is being held on Friday 13th November in the Village Hall, 

builders permitting. We are always looking for people to do the occasional drive 

to doctors etc. If you would like to get to know us first and also have a enjoyable 

evening, 7.30 start, please come along. 

Alun Newman 
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TOM STEEL 
Oil Boiler Engineer 

 
Commissioning, Service & Maintenance 

 
Any problems? 

Give me a call on : 
01380 727603   or   0774 606 3147 

Oftec  
Registered 
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Potterne Village Hall and Potterne Social Club 
invite you to their 

Christmas Fayre 
Saturday December 12

th
    4pm - 9pm 

at the Village Hall and the Social Club 
Attractions include: Santa's Grotto, Crafts, Village 

Stalls, Produce, Cakes, Preserves, Refreshments and 

performances from Potterne Mummers, Children's 

Choir etc 
To book a stall contact Nesta on: npudney1@sky.com 

 

 

 

 

 
Wiltshire Good Neighbours can put older residents in touch with the services and 

people who can help them to live more independent lives.  

 

We can provide information on a variety of topics & these may include: 

Befriending services and social activities 

Benefits         

Healthcare  

Transport  

and many more…… 
 

If you think we can help you to find the services you need then please give Alex 

North a call. The details are below. 
 

Alex North, Good Neighbour Co-ordinator for Devizes villages. 

T: 01380 715892 

M: 07557 922027  

E: devizesgnc@communityfirst.org.uk 

mailto:devizesgnc@communityfirst.org.uk
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WILLIAM BARTER, THATCHING CONTRACTOR 
All aspects of work undertaken in combed wheat reed & longstraw 

Roof surveys, repairs, newbuild & rethatch 

Specialising in unique timber framed thatched garden structures 

Complete design, build & aftercare service 

Fully insured, locally based, great references 
 

www.williambarter.com 

Telephone: 07506 377532  

Email: williambarter@yahoo.com 

“Don’t Shiver, We Deliver” 
 

Seasoned hard wood logs, Loads available 
 

 

Call James on 01380 850312 or 07970781828 

 

‘Keeping Wiltshire Warm’ 

All types of upholstery and soft 

furnishing work undertaken at 

‘very competitive rates’ 

 Chairs/sofas re-sprung, recovered & repaired 

 Curtains made to measure 

 Furniture re-caning 
For a free quotation please contact  

Hazel Rennie on 01380 722845 

TONY PARSONS 
Domestic Appliance Engineer 

Cookers                          Driers          Washing Machines 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

Tel: 01380 723279             Mobile: 07970 117023 

http://www.williambarter.com
mailto:williambarter@yahoo.com
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Szopka Competition – 

something to do in front of 

the TV these winter evenings. 
 

An adaptation of a Polish tradi-

tion...create your own nativity to display 

in church for the carol services at St 

Mary’s on 20th December and Worton on Christmas Eve. 

Ideally the scene will be set somewhere in your village and be made using as 

much recycled material as possible.   Don’t necessarily try to depict the whole 

scene, a focus on one or two aspects is fine.  How about sheep on a local 

hillside, the wise men going to buy their gifts at the shop, a stable at the village 

pub?    It’s not just for families with children; if you knit or sew you too can add 

a scene using your skills.  

 The scenes will be enjoyed and ‘judged’ using coins, the one with the most 

votes receiving £50.  The coins donated to Mothers’ Union for work with fami-

lies.  

It’s a great way to use your creative gifts to enhance our Christmas Celebra-

tions, and also a reminder that Jesus came not only to Bethlehem 2.000 years 

ago, but to us in Wiltshire in 2015. 

For the third year we are sending Christmas presents to 

children of prisoners at Erlestoke and Guys Marsh pris-

ons.   

 

We are REMEMBERING THE CHILDREN and helping to keep family rela-

tionships alive while father is in prison, hoping and praying this will help 

alleviate re-offending.  

Last year we sent 67 gifts, so this year on 2nd December we are having a fun 

time at Potterne Youth Centre wrapping this years parcels.  

We would like donations of £15 to buy, wrap and post each gift. (Any sur-

plus money will be used next year). 

 

If you would like to join with this worthwhile project please send any dona-

tions to Mothers’ Union Office, Crane Street, Salisbury SP1 2QB clearly 

stating ‘Angel Tree Project’ or give to Sandra Gamble / Ann Cowburn 

Wiltshire Ride & Stride 2015 

 

Many thanks to all those who sponsored our bike ride. The £375 raised will be 

used to help maintain the lovely churches in the county. 

 

Tony Walker and Giles Collins 
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The Old Forge Garage Ltd 

88 High Street 

Worton 

Nr Devizes 

Wilts 

SN10 5RU 

theoldforgegarage@aol.com 

01380 738142  

MOT Testing & repairs 

Servicing & repairs to all makes and models of vehicles 

Engine Diagnostics 

Air Conditioning recharge  

Wheel Alignment 

Welding 

Exhausts, Brakes & Batteries 

Pick up and delivery service available 

 

FAMILY RUN GARAGE OFFERING EXCELLENT SERVICE AT 

A COMPETITIVE PRICE 

mailto:theoldforgegarage@aol.com
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Worton and Marston Link Scheme presents 
 

our Annual Quiz Night 

 

in the Village Hall  

at 7.30pm on Friday 13th November 2015 

 

Just turn up with your team of 4 

Cost £10 per team (includes nibbles) 

 

Bring your own drinks, prizes for winners, raffle with big prizes 

Always a good evening’s entertainment 

 

Proceeds in aid of Link Scheme Funds 

 

 

‘Live as if you were to die tomorrow. Learn as if you were  

to live forever’.    

                                                           Mahatma Gandhi 

16 Days of Activism Against Gender Violence  

25th Nov – 10th Dec 15 

 

Mothers' Union is pleased to participate in 16 Days of Activism 

Against Gender Violence 2015. Through our participation, we hope to 

bring the issue of violence against women and girls before God, to 

raise awareness within our communities and to advocate for change, 

especially through measures taken by governments. 
 
Locally we are holding a service in; 

Salisbury Cathedral on 1st December 2015 at 12 noon 

Speaker will be Sue Cox, Manager of Salisbury Women’s Refuge 
 

All will be made welcome and any donations to Salisbury Women’s 

Refuge will be gratefully accepted.   
 
Further information can be found on website: 

www.ahowardmu.wix.com/salisburymu   
or Sandra Gamble:-  acanadiangamble@gmail.com 

http://www.ahowardmu.wix.com/salisburymu
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Roger L D Wilshire 
 

Handyman 

 

General maintenance 

Painting 

Garden work 

Restructuring walls 

etc. 

 

 

Sandleaze, Worton 

 

07810127922 

www.kfr.org.uk 

               DARREN FORDHAM - Decorating 
 

                 Interior  & Exterior, Free  Estimates,  
                 24 year’s  experience 

 

                Contact 

                01380 723434 

               07786 066189 

                  d_fordham@sky.com 
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A Message from Richard Gamble  
Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division 

 
 
 

     Every so often a word appears in the public vocabulary with unusual fre-

quency. Not so long ago, the vogue word was “Sustainable”, which has been 

used to define everything that is supposedly desirable, such as renewable ener-

gy, organic farming and cycle routes.  

     Then “Resilient” appeared, which rather implies some sort of forthcoming 

apocalypse when only resilient communities or institutions could survive.  

     “Community” has also emerged as a convenient geographical definition for 

administrative purposes.  

     Now, the fashionable word is “Devolution”. We are already familiar with 

this in the context of Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland but the topic now 

has renewed interest. In addition, “Devo-max” has appeared, at least in the 

Scottish case, where it seems to mean “everything but responsibility”. 

     The equivalent word to devolution in Euro-speak is “Subsidiarity”, which is 

defined as “an organizing principle that matters ought to be handled by the 

smallest, lowest or least centralized competent authority.” You may be thrilled 

that this will probably be a central topic of the debates to come regarding the 

EU “Stay or Leave” referendum, whenever that will be. I only hope that such a 

hideous word as “subsidiarity” won’t be over used.  

     A patronising tone should not confuse the principle question. Where should 

decision-making lie? If the central theme is “Political decisions should be taken 

at a local level if possible, rather than by a central authority”, then I am in-

clined to start at the bottom.  

     Can decisions be made by individuals? If a group decision is required, can it 

be made by volunteers? Are corporate bodies led by elected volunteers required 

(i.e. Parish and Town Councils) with limited professional support? Where do 

professional administrative bodies like district, county or regional authorities 

fit in, with political guidance (paid or not)? Is a national authority appropriate 

(government, parliament)? Must nations defer to a higher multi-national com-

munity (the EU, UN or what)?  

     It looks as if the fashion for “devolution” is pushing decision-making down 

the line. This is not the place or the time for me to enter into EU debate. But 

Wiltshire Council wants as much independence as it can get from Westminster, 

and I can go along with that. Wiltshire also wants to devolve its powers and 

responsibilities. I hope the parish councils and the voluntary organisations are 

ready to accept their share! 
 

 
You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to:  

richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209. 

mailto:richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Darren Sheppard 

 

Traditional, Perfectionist, Painter & Decorator. 

We take pride in our work and have a real passion 

for the up keep of old English houses and Estates. 

Visit www.Sheppard-Decorators.co.uk 

Tel 07876433655 or 07917818145 

For a friendly quote. 

http://www.sheppard-decorators.co.uk/
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Steve Dagnall  
01380-727976 

The ‘Badgers’  
 

Worton & Cheverell FC  
 http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/ 

     The Season is now well under way with the start of Cup competitions in 

certain age groups. 
     Under F.A. fair play rules we cannot report actual results of games played 

for all age groups under 11 who take part in the Mid-Wilts Youth and Minor 

Leagues. 
     The Under 15s have had a mixed start to the season with one win against 

Malmesbury 6-2, but losing 2 matches against difficult opponents: Bath Arse-

nal and Trowbridge. However, in the Wiltshire Cup they go through to the 

next round having beaten a Swindon team (Northside Athletic) 3-2.  The U15s 

are currently in the planning stages for their Summer Tour (having been to 

France and Germany previously). 
     Under 13 – good start with 3 wins and only losing one match 5-3 away at 

Frome. 
     Under 12 – recent 2-2 draw against Corsham, having won the week before 

away at local team Bromham 2-3. 

  

Team contact details: 

Reception Year (tasters) + U6 & 8s: Mark – 01380-813160/07974-723008   

Under 7 and 10/11 – Jason 07734-627449   

Under 9s - Dave 07843-678781     

U- 12: Stuart 07756-540864  

U-13: Jake 07741-306303   

U-15: Neil 01380-818193    

 

Steve Dagnall 

 

                NOVEMBER BOOK SWAP 
 

              Saturday 14th November  

               10.00 - 12 noon  

at Westview House, 109 High Street, Worton  

(hosted by Sally Collins) 
 

Advance notice:        

Saturday 12th December  

at Homeground, 50 High Street, Worton  

(hosted by Ann Darling) 

http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/
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For All Your Property Maintenance Requirements 
 

 Painting and Decorating (interior and exterior) 

 Tiling and Flooring 

 Paving, Decking and Patios 

 Guttering and Fascias 

 Light Building Works 

 Repair and Renovation Work 

 Garden Maintenance 

 
If you want a quote from an honest and reliable worker who takes  

pride in their work (references available) then contact … 

 
Robin Adams of ‘Adams Renovations’ (Devizes) 

07725 638 165  or 01380 720323  
or email adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk 

*  Free Quote       *  Competitive Prices     *  No Job is Too Small 
*  All Areas within Wiltshire Covered     *  Fully Insured 

‘First they ignore you,  

then they laugh at you,  

then they fight you,  

then you win’. 

 

        Mahatma Gandhi 

mailto:adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk
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We are all looking forward to our return to the Village Hall in November, which 

with all its improvements including double glazing should be very cosy in the 

coming winter months.  Look out for the sign on the hall railings once the work is 

complete and we can go back in.  In case there are any delays please feel welcome 

to drop in at home if the sign is still there from 10 – 12 in term time.  If anyone 

wants to come in half term please ring in advance otherwise I may make other 

plans. 

If you are a new parent or new to the village or have just never been to Toddlers 

before we would love you to come along.  The future of the group depends on 

enough children attending and enough adults with good ideas for crafts and games 

and help with the organisation of the group.  If you would like to become in-

volved please let me know.  

 

Dressing up box  

We have decided to have a dressing up box.  If you would like to give a home to 

any outgrown outfits, hats etc. that you no longer need please bring them to the 

house.  You can call at the front door but if I am out please leave them on the 

back porch.  They don’t have to be off the peg – homemade is great.  

 

Christmas Bazaar at the Village Hall 
We are expecting to have a table at the Christmas Bazaar.  If you have any un-

wanted toys you wish to offload please let me know, or perhaps you would like to 

come and help…..?  

 

Thank you.  

Hilary Hams, 130 High Street, Worton  

hilaryhams@yahoo.co.uk  07805 303961 

 
 

 

 

For  all booking enquiries for the Village Hall please contact the Treasurer, 

Pauline Crisp at dpcrisp@uwclub.net or  on 01380 720248. 

run for the community by volunteers 

 

www.wortonmarstonvillagehall.btck.co.uk 

mailto:hilaryhams@yahoo.co.uk
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Tim Weeding 

Building Design Services 

             Tel/Fax 01380 726903 
            Mob: 07717 177778 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

T.J. Weeding MCIAT 

Member of Chartered Institute 

of Architectural Technologists 

DOLMAN AUDIO VISUAL 

BERHILLS LANE FARM 
SELLS GREEN, MELKSHAM 
TELEPHONE 01380 828524 

WE KNOW 

 HI-FI 

 TELEVISION 

 VIDEO/DVD 
LITERALLY INSIDE OUT 

FOR PERSONAL SERVICE AND A  
PROFESSIONAL REPAIR TO ANY MAKE OF 
PRODUCT, ANCIENT OR MODERN, PLEASE 

TELEPHONE MAGGIE OR PETER 

DOLMAN AUDIO VISUAL IS AN AUTHORISED SERVICE 
CENTRE, PROVIDING TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE ON 

BEHALF OF LEADING MANUFACTURERS 

WE ALSO STOCK A 
RANGE OF QUALITY 

RECONDITIONED (NON EX-
RENTAL) EQUIPMENT 

CARRYING A MINIMUM 6 
MONTH WARRANTY 

COXHILL LANE, POTTERNE, DEVIZES, SN10 5PH 
Telephone: 01380 727180 

carys@blountscourtfarm.co.uk          www.blountscourtfarm.co.uk 
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Travel Options 4U are expanding and we now have a 

Travel Consultant in your area. 

 

Your next travel plans, big or small, will be much better 

sourced, organised and overseen by our talented travel pro-

fessional - for a lot less than you expect with all of the 

quality! 

 

We are a fully serviced and financially bonded travel agen-

cy and look forward to helping you with all your travel 

needs.  

 

Please contact Janine  

on 07917691034 or janinehodson1@gmail.com 
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Contact: Chrissy Salaman, 01380 720120, Christina@Salaman.com  

mailto:Christina@Salaman.com
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Worton Parish Council 
 

 

DEFIBRILLATOR – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  

Recently the defibrillator on the Rose and Crown was nearly used to help a young member 

of the public – fortunately the young person has recovered but this vital piece of equip-

ment needs to be ready should such an occurrence arise again.  The Council is looking for 

volunteers to check daily that the defibrillator is in working order.  It is a simple check that 

the machine is still ready for use.  If you regularly walk past the defibrillator please get in 

touch and we can include you on a rota of volunteers.  This is an important and potentially 

life-saving role which would suit parishioners who live near the pub or who walk past it 

daily. 

 

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT - VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Following the recent play area inspections, the Council needs volunteers to check the play 

equipment on a regular basis. Please contact the clerk if you would be interested in helping 

with this, training will be provided. 

 

PEAS – Parish Emergency Assistance Scheme – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Your Parish Council has signed up to this scheme and will have a stock of sand, salt and 

sandbags for use in case of flooding.   We also need volunteers to fill sand bags (on off 

task) and to assist if flooding occurs.  If your property is potentially at risk from flooding 

and you would like some sandbags or you would like to help, please contact the Parish 

Clerk. 

 

COMMUNITY PLANNING – VOLUNTEER EVENING 
There will be a volunteer meeting on the 23rd of November 7.00 until 9.00 in the Village 

Hall. Residents can come and meet with parishioners from other Parishes to exchange 

views about the pros and cons associated with Neighbourhood Planning as well as other 

options for influencing the issues that matter to us.  If Worton was to proceed with a 

Neighbourhood Plan we would need a large number of people to join a steering group, this 

is an opportunity to find out what commitment would be needed.  If you can’t come to all 

of the meeting please just pop in, or contact the clerk to be kept informed or visit the Par-

ish website. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL SHLAA SITE 

Your Parish Council considered listing part of the Whatleys playing field as a SHLAA site 

– this is a site which is registered with Wiltshire Council as somewhere that may be availa-

ble for development at some point in the future.  This site could provide housing of the 

right type and appropriate size for the village, on terms agreeable to villagers.  This will be 

discussed at the next meeting of the Parish Council on 2 November 2015. 

 

VILLAGE HALL FINANCIAL SUPPORT 
Your Parish Council has pledged £15,000 to the village hall this year in addition to the 

circa £2800 provided by Marston. This is a significant contribution towards a valued com-

munity asset and we hope that new and existing users will gain many years of benefit now 

it has been refurbished. 

 

The Council meets on the first Monday of the month, agendas are available on the website 

and noticeboards from a week before.  If you would like to contact the council please 

email the Clerk on clerk@worton.org.uk and visit www.worton.org.uk for more infor-

mation. 

mailto:clerk@worton.org.uk
http://www.worton.org.uk
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Local – Professional - Affordable                 
 

Let us do the dirty work with tender loving care ( and a thorough clean ) of your 
oven, hob, range, Aga, microwave, extractor, or BBQ, using the unique, eco 

friendly and non caustic Ovenclean system 

 

Call now on 01672 556404 or 0800 840 7127 
 

The same family run business but with a  
new telephone number 

 

Visit : www.ovenclean.com  

Freelance Hairdresser 
 

Ladies cut and blow dries, 
Gents and Children’s cuts, 

Colours, Weddings and Proms. 
Call Tasha on 07979202524 

for more information 
on prices and appointments. 

http://www.ovenclean.com/
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ROSE & CROWN  
FREEHOUSE 

 

 

Opening Times: 

Monday Closed 

Tuesday 6 - 11.30 pm 

Wednesday - Thursday 12 - 2.30 pm 6 - 11.30pm 

Friday 10.30 - 2.30 pm 6 - 11.30pm 

Saturday 12 - 11.30pm 

Sunday 12 - 3.30pm 

 

 

Tel: 01380 724202 
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WORTON & MARSTON LADIES GROUP 

        

     Our speaker for the September meeting Matthew Armstrong from the police 

force was unable to attend so a last minute replacement by the name of ‘Vincent’ 

stood in. As he wasn’t prepared and his time was limited he suggested a question 

and answer session which went down well. The remainder of the evening was 

spent having a good ‘natter’. 

      Remember girls our next meeting will be at 8pm on Tuesday 27th October at 

Poulshot Village Hall where we will be entertained by the Poulshot ladies. 
      Advance notice for November back in the Village Hall on 25th November at 

8pm when our speaker will be Jean Parsons who will give a talk on her experi-

ences of living through the German occupation of Guernsey in WW2; I’m sure 

this will be most interesting. 

  

Hostesses for November: Pat Barton & Lorna Phillips.  

 

Pam Woods    

Five Lanes Women’s Institute 

 

  

 

  

     The speaker at our October meeting was Kirsty Gray, 
who came to give a talk about family history. Kirsty is an 
heir hunter from Calne - someone who traces family mem-
bers when someone dies without leaving a will. She gave a 
very interesting and humorous talk, outlining some of the 
pitfalls she had encountered. For instance, in the days 

when everything was written by hand, it is easy to see how people's 
names changed, as records were copied many times. If you have trouble 
reading the original, differences will emerge! She gave us some useful 
tips on how to find out things related to family history on the internet.  
     Our November meeting is on the 10

th
, at 8pm in the Village Hall in 

Worton. We will be getting into the Christmas spirit (yes, it is rapidly ap-
proaching again!!) as Sue Mason is coming along to show us some 
Christmas flower arrangements. Why not come along and join us?  
 

Jane Loveys, President 

Village Hall Christmas Bazaar 
 

Sat 5th Dec, 2pm - 4pm 

Usual mix of stalls, gifts, raffle, refreshments 

If anyone would like to have a stall, please contact Jo on 01380 726658 

All proceeds to Village Hall funds 
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Seend Happenings 
 

60s Night 

Saturday 14th November – 8 till late! 

in Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend SN12 6NS 

Live music from The Heartbeats plus Colette Cassin 

60s dress optional! 

Tickets £6 from Seend School, Seend Community Centre, Devizes Books and 

Seend PO. 

Proceeds to Seend School 

 

Wine and Food Fair 
Saturday 21

st
 November - 7.30-10.30pm 

in Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend SN12 6NS 

Tickets £8 - to include six free wine tastings and a buffet supper. 

A dozen or more wines to taste and buy (with special offer prices on orders) plus a 

mini-marketplace of local food and drink providers to stock up on your festive 

season needs! Tickets from Seend Community Centre and Seend Shop/PO. 

 

Seend Acoustic Club 

Upstairs in Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend, SN12 6NS, at 8pm. 

Entry £5. 

Two favourite acts return this month: on Wednesday 4th November our guest is 

'loved up' Les Glover and on Wednesday 18th November we have superb duo The 

Black Feathers. Plus support acts, floorspots, daft raffle and free sweets! 

FRESH CHRISTMAS TREES 
 

You chose - then we cut 

 

Cutting the first three Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays in December 

and Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd 

11am - 4pm 

 

any size  £25 
 

Marsh Farm 

Worton 

Devizes 

SN10 1SG 

01380 828214 
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Operation Christmas Child 

 

A huge  'thank you' to everyone who helped to make our Operation Christmas 

Child Bring & Buy sale on Saturday 10th October such an enjoyable and success-

ful event. We raised a total of £142.86 which will go towards items to fill the shoe 

boxes and postage to take them to their final destinations. 

 

If you couldn't make it last Saturday you have more chance to get involved in this 

year’s Operation Christmas Child on the 30th October from 4.30pm until 7.30pm 

at St. Andrew's Church Devizes, when we will be receiving items for the shoe 

boxes, and Saturday 31st October from 10.00am until 1.00pm (also at St. Andrew's 

Church) when members of the public can come and pack boxes.  

 

Please contact either Janice (01380 818533) or Sheila (01380 722424) for more 

information. 

 

Edington Arts 

 

Advent Concert - Saturday 12th December at 7.30pm, Edington Priory Church 

The Choir of Merton College, Oxford 

Conducted by Benjamin Nicholas 

This “exceptional, fascinating and stylish” mixed voice choir will sing beautiful 

music written for Advent and Christmas through the centuries. 

Tickets £20/15/10, discount for Edington Angels, 18 and under FREE.  Add £2 if 

you buy on the door.  

Phone 01380 831256/871549, or email music@edingtonarts.org.   

Full programme information at www.edingtonarts.org.  

mailto:music@edingtonarts.org
http://www.edingtonarts.org
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WORTON PARISH COUNCIL 

WORTON HIGH SPEED BROADBAND------------ 

MORE GOOD NEWS! 
                                                  Cllr David Johnson 
 

As you will be aware from previous Parish Council articles, Worton was connect-

ed to high speed broadband earlier this year. This was to all those houses connect-

ed to Cabinet 21 (near the post-box in the high street) However due to the fact that 

some homes in the village are connected to Cabinet 3 in Potterne they were missed 

out. In fact there are 39 houses at the eastern end of the village that were missed 

out, (including all of Gaisford Chase). 

However Worton Parish Council have continued the fight to get the 39 houses 

included in the next phase of the superfast broadband improvements. 

To this end I held a meeting with Claire Perry MP, Matthew Lloyd of BT Group 

BDUK and a representative of Gaisford Chase at my home a few weeks ago. This 

was to put the case for the missing 39 houses to be included in the phase 2 plans. 

Following the meeting (as you may have seen in Claire Perry’s article in the Ga-

zette & Herald and her electronic newsletter), BT have agreed to include the rest 

of Worton in the next phase of upgrades! Survey work is to be in 2016 and com-

plete in 2017.  

Households can check details by going on the Wiltshire online web site. 

This demonstrates the power of keeping up pressure to achieve success in our 

aims, just as the recent traffic / speed improvements to the eastern end of the vil-

lage were the result of several years of campaigning by Worton Parish Council. 

 

                  www. worton .org.uk                                     clerk @worton.org.uk 

Marston Parish Council Report 

29th September 2015 
Philip Salaman chaired the meeting attended by 11 parishioners. 

 

The following items were discussed: 

1. Good Energy have paid a contribution to enable broadband work to be updated. 

They will be asked to comply with planning permissions and reinstate the access 

to Long Street as previously agreed. 

2. Quotes are being obtained for work to improve the village pond. 

3. The obstruction to Horse Lane has been cleared and we would encourage riders 

to use it which will help keep it clear. A work party will be organised to improve it 

further. 

4. It is expected that, in the near future, a 30mph speed limit will be introduced to 

the centre of the village. 

5. The Parish Council are looking for assistance with bookkeeping of the accounts. 

If anyone can help they should contact Philip@salaman.com 

 

Please note that the next meeting will be held on Monday 23rd November preceded 

by the Village meeting at 7pm in the Chapel. 
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ABC AIRPORT SERVICES 
 

Taxi Transfers to all Airports 

Ferry Ports 

Long Distance 

Meetings 

Please call for quotes 

01380 816648           07738 195805          garymac2@sky.com 
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My flight in a Spitfire 

 

 

 

    My husband’s slightly belated 70th birthday present to me, was a Spitfire flight 

to coincide with the 75th year Battle of Britain celebrations. I had flown before as 

a passenger in a vintage Stampe and also the 2 main trainers for the Spitfire, the 

Tiger Moth (over Worton) and the Harvard. 

    After a previous cancellation due to the weather, we made the 3 hr journey to 

Duxford airfield in the hope that the expected weather front moving down from 

the North wouldn’t arrive. We had a guided tour of the Battle of Britain section of 

the museum while waiting for the flight to be confirmed. Along with others I had 

a 1 hour pre-flight briefing including H & S instructions which included what to 

do if we needed to bail out, adjust seat, raise cockpit cover, lower side flap, undo 

seat belt and jump, pulling rip cord if parachute did not open automatically. Kit-

ted out with flight suit, gloves, helmet and goggles and not forgetting the para-

chute, I was led out to meet the pilot and be strapped in to the plane.  Excitement 

overtook anxiety as we taxied along the grass to take off. With the roar of the 

engine competing with air control we took off to soar away with the birds. 

    The pilot then handed me the controls telling me to bank and turn and for 10 

minutes I was really flying a WW2 Spitfire. With the pilot at the controls we did 

a couple of amazing victory rolls before making a perfect landing. 

    On leaving the plane I was speechless as I couldn’t believe what I had just 

done. I had flown this iconic aircraft from Duxford one of the main Spitfire sta-

tions of WW2.  

    I had been seated in the cockpit occupied by ‘some of the few’. I had enjoyed 

immensely the victory rolls which were the pilots’ expression of their feelings of 

a job well done and a safe return. On my safe return I was mindful of those brave 

young men who didn’t make it and thankful to all the B of B pilots who made it 

possible for this war baby to celebrate her 70th birthday in such a fantastic way. 

 

Averil, 138 High Street 

The minister was wondering how, after the service, he was going to ask the con-

gregation to stump up more money than they expected for repairs to the church 

building.  Therefore he was annoyed to find that the regular organist was sick and 

a substitute had been brought in at the last minute.  The substitute wanted to know 

what to play. 

“Here’s a copy of the service,” the minister said impatiently.  “But you’ll have to 

think of something to play after I make the announcement about the finances.” 

During the service the minister paused and said, “Brothers and sisters, we are in 

great difficulty;  the roof repairs cost twice as much as anticipated and we need 

£4,000 more.  Would any of you who can pledge £100 or more please stand up.” 

At that moment the substitute organist played the national anthem ... and that’s 

how the substitute became the regular organist!                            (supplied by kM) 
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Deadline for items for the next Bridge is 15th November 2015. 
Giles Collins, Editor at Westview House, 109 High Street, Worton 

Telephone: 01380 728664 
E-mail: giles.collins@btinternet.com 

Regular Meetings  
 

In the Village Hall 

 Gardening Club   
    3rd Monday 8.00pm (not Aug /Dec) 

 Ladies Group 
    Last Wednesday (not Aug/Dec) 

 Women's Institute   
    2nd Tuesday 7.45pm 

 Worton Toddler Group 
    Wednesday 10.00 am—Noon 

 1st Worton & Marston Brownies 
Every Tuesday 

 Potterne Rainbows (term time) 
    Tuesday 4.45-5.45pm 

 

 Worton Parish Council Meeting 

   1st Monday (not Aug) or as shown on 
notice boards 

 

In the Chapel at Marston 

 Marston Parish Council Meeting 
    Last Tuesday (every odd month) 
 

Various Venues  
Announced Monthly 

 Book Swap 

    2nd Saturday 10.00 - Noon 
 

Mobile Library 
Location: The School  - 1.00-1.40pm 
Next Dates (every other Monday) 

 Monday November 2nd  

 Monday November 16th    

 Monday November 30th    

Call Wiltshire Library Services  
on 01225 713727 for information 

VILLAGE DIARY 

Forthcoming Events 

 

10th   W.I. Meeting 

13th   Link Quiz  

14th   Book Swap 

25th   Ladies Group meeting 

28th     ’Coffee, Cake & Chat’  

Devizes Farmers’ Market 

Next: Saturday 7th and 21st November  
 

The Shambles Antiques Market 

Every Tuesday 
 

Kerbside Collections  
 

Black box and Plastic bottle and card recycling: 

Wednesday 11th & 25th
 

 

Household waste: 

Wednesday 4th & 18th
 

 

Garden waste: 

Friday 6th  & 20th   

Call W&M LINK on 
720207 

Need help getting to hospital ap-
pointments or visiting the doctor 
and dentist? Or maybe, need   
some transport to get you to the 
shops? 

Worton and 
Marston Link 


